
 

July 2, 2023 Year A 

TRI-PARISH VISION 
 

In the heart of our three churches resides the Triune God – Father, Son and Holy Spirit. Born of Divine Life our three 
churches unfold like leaves of one tree of life. Each church is unique in character, yet all are bonded in one baptismal  
call – becoming One Body, professing One Faith, and living One Mission. Encircled by wheels of collaboration in building 
the Kingdom of God, we reach out to all four corners of the world proclaiming by the testament of our lives the saving 
power of Christ’s Cross. 

13th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

CATHOLIC COMMUNITIES OF 
CHRIST THE KING   +   HOLY TRINITY   +   ST. PATRICK 

One Body – One Faith – One Mission 

Christ the King Church 
1504 Grosscup Ave. 
Dunbar, WV 25064 
Phone: 304-755-0791  

Holy Trinity Church 
2219 22nd Street 
Nitro, WV 25143 
Phone: 304-755-0791  

Saint Patrick Church 
207 Jefferson Street 
Bancroft, WV 25011 
Phone: 304-586-3485 

PASTORAL STAFF 

Pastor:   Rev. Fr. John Chapin Engler, Jr.  
                E-mail:  fatherchapin@yahoo.com 
                Phone (304) 860-0007  
                                                                                                              
Deacon:   Rev. Mr. Dennis Nesser 

Office Manager:   Angie Pugh  
 

Office Phone: 304-755-0791 
Mailing Address: PO Box 339, Nitro, WV  25143 
Office Hours: Please call office or email to make  
appointment. 
E-mail: nitrocatholic@aol.com 
Website:  www.TriParishWV.org 
Facebook: www.facebook.com/tri-parishwestvirginia  

WEEKEND MASSES 
Saturday Vigil at HT-------------5:00 PM  
Sunday at SP ---------------------8:00 AM                                                                                                     
Sunday at HT ---------------------9:30 AM                                                                                                     
Sunday at CTK ------------------11:00 AM                                                                                                      

WEEKDAY MASSES 
Tuesday at CTK———————6:30PM 
(Suspended for the Winter) 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
Saturday at HT -------------------   4:00 PM 
 

BAPTISM:  Please call the Church Office                                                                          
SACRAMENT OF THE SICK:  Please call the 
Church Office at any time                                                    
HOLY DAYS—To be Announced                                                                                                 
MATRIMONY:  Call 6 months in advance 

 

OFFICE INFORMATION 

http://www.facebook.com/tri-parishwestvirginia


 

The Diocese of Wheeling-Charleston is committed to the protection of its children and young people. The Diocese complies with the 
United States Conference of Catholic Bishops’ Charter for the Protection of Children and Young People by maintaining an Office of 
Safe Environment. To report an incidence of suspected child sexual abuse, please contact your local law enforcement agency, or you 
may confidentially contact the West Virginia Bureau for Children and Families/Child Protective Services by calling the Child 
Abuse Hotline at 800.352.6513. To report suspected cases of sexual abuse by personnel of the Diocese of Wheeling-Charleston to the 
Diocese, please contact one of the Bishop’s designees at 888.434.6237 (toll free) or 304.233.0880: Sister Ellen Dunn, ext. 264; Mr. 
Bryan Minor, ext. 263; Mr. Tim Bishop, ext. 353; Fr. Dennis Schuelkens, ext. 270 or call the Office of Safe Environment at 

304.230.1504. For more information on the Diocese’s Office of Safe Environment, please go to www.dwc.org, then click the “Diocese” tab, then 
click “Office of Safe Environment” under the “Offices” menu.  To learn more about the Catholic Church’s efforts in preventing sexual abuse 
of children in the United States, please visit http://www.usccb.org.  Under “Issues and Action,” click “Child and Youth Protection” from the 
drop down menu. 

Prayer List for the Sick and Home Bound:    
 CTK- Frank Beach, Becky Feldhaus, Mary Kimble   
Christy Lucas, Carolyn Cannon, Danny Kimble. 
HT– Frances Sloan, Stephanie Pyles, Louise Papciak, Ka-
ren Andruzis, Caoilainn Norton, Mary Elaine Haynes 
SP– Ann Dean, Maria Pauline Bell, Mary Ann Smith. 
To add a person or intention to the CTK  Pray Chain, please  
Contact Cathy Carr (304-768-3878)  Please contact the 
church office to remove names from this list.  

 

CTK Sanctuary Candlelight Intention 
In Memory of DiBenedetto & Ciccone Families 

(Peggs Family) 

Total Contributions and Attendance for  
June 24-25 

Christ the King –$1320.00 (68) 
Holy Trinity-(6/24) $303.00 (34) (6/25) $811.00 (50)  

St. Patrick – $910.00 (34) 

Sat,  July 1 
 

HT  
 

5:00PM 

 
  

Sun,  July 2 
13th Sunday 
in Ordinary 
Time 

SP 
HT 
Christopher Fugate (L) 
(Caoilainn Norton) 
CTK 
Philip R. Primozic 
(Nancy Kogoy) 

8:00AM 
9:30AM 

 
 

11:00AM 

Mon, July 3 
 
 

  

Tues, July 4 
 

  

Wed, July 5 
 

  

Thur July 6 
 

 
 

 

Sat,  July 8 
 

HT 
St. Jude 
(Caherine Johnson) 

5:00PM 
 
 

14th Sunday 
in Ordinary 
Time 
 

SP 
HT 
Dr. Charles Stanley 
(Denise Hart) 
CTK 
Mark Trivison 
(Tom & Beth White) 

8:00AM 
9:30AM 

 
 

11:00AM 

Mass Schedule and Intentions 

http://www.dwc.org
http://www.usccb.org


Monday,  July 3– 1st Reading,  Ephesians 2:19-22 Gospel, John 20:24-29 
 
Tuesday, July 4– 1st Reading, Genesis 19:15-29 Gospel, Matthew 8:23-27 
 
Wednesday, July 5- 1st Reading, Genesis 21:5,  8-20a Gospel, Matthew 8: 28-34 
 
Thursday, July 6- 1st Reading, Genesis 22:1b-19 Gospel, Matthew 9:1-8 
 
Friday, July 7– 1st Reading, Genesis 23:1-4, 19; 24:1-8, 62-67 Gospel Matthew 9:9-13 

Daily Readings 

CATHOLIC SHARING APPEAL PROGRESS AND GOALS 

CHRIST THE KING- Goal of $6,725.00  Raised $2,180  32% of GOAL 

HOLY TRINITY– Goal of $8,080.00  Raised $6,515 81% of GOAL ( Almost there Holy  

Trinity Parishioners!) 

ST. PATRICK– Goal of $3,450 Raised $7,400 214% of GOAL (Way to go St. Patrick  

Parishioners!!) 

You can also give online by going to dwc.org and click on the Catholic Sharing Appeal Icon and  

Fill the form out and DONATE. 

Mass and Class 
Continuing each week, we will have Mass at Christ the King on Tuesday at 6pm.  
Holy Trinity will be held on Wednesday with Mass at 6pm and class to follow. The class 
will be a Q@A session.  Please write down any questions you might have concerning our 
faith and bring it to class.  The questions will be anonymous and placed in a bowl and be 
picked up at random for discussion. 

Tri Parish News   



July Mass Ministers 
Lector – Kay Kingry; Ushers – Jay & Tara Murphy; Sacristan – Alicia DiPietro; Counter – Beth White 

Holy Trinity Parishioners, We only need $165.00 more in Contributions to our Catholic Sharing Appeal to meet 
our Match Challenge of $1,400.  Let’s Make This Happen! Let’s Meet Our Goal! 

We will begin sorting and arranging rummage on Mondays-Wednesdays-Fridays from 10-12 Noon, beginning 
Monday, July 3.  There is a lot to do—please come help.  You can bring donations on work days or before/after 
Mass on Sunday mornings/Tuesday evenings.  If you need access at other times, please contact Cathy Carr (304-
768-3878) or Teresa Ball (304-932-1060).  Please no tires, paint, TVs, or computers.  Make sure items are 
clean, undamaged, and in working order. 

Holy Trinity News  

Saint Patrick News   

We need Mass Intentions for the months of July, August and September.  

Remember to Bring –  Shampoo on July 9 for the Food Pantry 
Personal care and individual snack items for male & female Veterans 

Mass this Tuesday is at 6 PM.  Classes will resume in the Fall. 

Lector for Sunday,  July 2-Josh, July 9-Eric, July 16-Ed, July 23-Lisa, July 30-David. 

Christ the King News  

  Our next breakfast social and bring a friend to church will be Sunday, July 9th. 

We are joining with Dunbar Community Partners (DCP) to collect school supplies for Dunbar children.  Because 
school starts early, items will be distributed on July 29 so items are due by Sunday, July 23..  Any supplies 
(paper/crayons/scissors/glue/folders/etc.) are appreciated.  This year there is a big need for backpacks.  There is a 
collection basket in the Gathering Space. 

Our Sunday “Bring A Guest” Socials will resume in September. 

Instead of baked goods, the Presbyterian Church has asked us to provide melons for the Saturday, July 8,  
Community Luncheon.  We will take donations to purchase them.  If you would like to help, please give money 
to Freddie White.  Any money left will be used to purchase desserts in the coming months.  Thank you. 


